
  

Charles W. Flanagan High School 
SAC Minutes -            April 22nd, 2019        . 

 

 

Call to Order:    

A meeting of the Charles W. Flanagan School Advisory Council was held in the Media Center on    April 22nd 2019.   Chair 

Anna Koltunova called the meeting to order at      4:07 p.m.    .   Robert Johnson will record minutes for this meeting. 

 

Student Presentation: Mr. Winans updated SAC on the success of Flanagan’s success in the World Color Guard 

competition in Dayton, Ohio.  Their show was about the Mr. Rogers show and they finished 9th place in the world! 

 

Minutes: 

    Tracy Chandler    motioned to approve the minutes of   March 18th, 2019 , with no corrections. 

 

Old Business:    

1. Testing Update: Mr. Winans spoke about the survey students completed regarding our Super testing days coming up 

in May.  Out of 2500+ students we had over 2300 students complete the survey.  Students will be given a handout to 

take home with their super testing day schedules  Select Juniors and Seniors will also have an opportunity to take 

another PERT test before the end of the year to help fulfill their graduation requirement. 

 

2. PSD Waiver Report: Mrs. Koltunova went through the PSD dates for next year: September 12, October 3, 

November 7, January 16, February 6, and April 2.  

 

3. SAC Elections for 2019-2020 Information: Mrs. Koltunova went over the time remaining for each SAC officer’s 

term and elections will be held during the September 2019 SAC meeting. 

 

4. Single Point of Entry Update: Mrs. Kefford explained that the single point of entry is complete but there will still 

be someone stationed at the front gate until 5 p.m. every evening.   

 

 

New Business:   

Mrs. Koltunova explained that we will need quorum for the May SAC meeting to vote on pertinent items for next school 

year. 

 

 

Reports:  

1. SAF Report: Mr. Arnwine explained that SAF met twice since the last SAC meeting and they met the new Security 

specialist for the county.  New forensic cameras will be installed on campuses throughout the county that monitor the 

perimeter of most schools.  Camera will be installed over the summer and there is free etutoring service online 

through Broward County School libraries.  Additionally, Rosetta Stone is available for students through the library as 

well.  Mrs. Lawes asked about the slides that were used for the security night but the presenters refused to release the 

slides.  There was also questions regarding suicide awareness.  Mrs. Kefford spoke about a recent training for the 

staff that was led by our social worker staff.  Thomas Escudero, the president of the Hope Sunshine club, also spoke 

about how his club helps students who are dealing with suicidal thoughts.  Mrs. Bell brought up the audit process for 

students duplicating courses through both AP and Dual Enrollment.   

 

Next Meeting Date & Time:   

The next meeting will be held on      May 13th, 2019     in the Media Center 

 

Meeting Adjournment:   

Motion:     Mrs. Bell    motioned to adjourn the meeting at 4:36. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Submitted by, 

Robert Johnson 

SAC Secretary 

Approval Date: ______________ 


